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TRACT 35852 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The South Half of the Southwest Quarter (S/2 of 
SW/4) of Section 34, Township 12 South, Range 2 West, the East Half of the 
Northwest Quarter (E/2 of NW/4), the South Half of the Northeast Quarter 
(S/2 of NE/4), the Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (NE/4 of 
SE/4), of Section 3, Township 13 South, Range 2 West, said land is further 
identified as lots 37, 38, 59, 62, 63, 64 and 81 of the former Gueydan 
Drainage District No. 1, as per plat recorded in Conveyance Book 49, page 
546 of the Records of Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, containing 
approximately 281.06 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 281.06 Tract Number: 35852
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TRACT 35853 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The Southwest Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (SW/4 
of SE/4) of Section 35, Township 12 South, Range 2 West, the North Half of 
the Northeast Quarter (N/2 of NE/4) and the Northeast Quarter of the 
Northwest Quarter (NE/4 of NW/4) of Section 2, Township 13 South, Range 2 
West, the North half of the North West Quarter (N/2 of NW/4) of Section 1, 
Township 13 South, Range 2 West, The Southwest Quarter of the Southeast 
Quarter (SW/4 of SE/4) of Section 36, Township 12 South, Range 2 West, 
said land is further identified as lots 36, 43, 51, 52, 53, 54, 55, and 
the North 6.80 acres of lot 71 of the former Gueydan Drainage District No. 
1, as per plat recorded in conveyance book 49, page 546 of the records of 
Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 282.18 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 282.18 Tract Number: 35853
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TRACT 35854 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The North Half of the Southeast Quarter (N/2 of 
SE/4) of Section 2, Township 13 South, Range 2 West, said land is further 
identified as Lots 77 and 78 of the former Gueydan Drainage District No. 
1, as per plat recorded in Conveyance Book 49, page 546 of the Records of 
Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 79.38 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 

 319

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 79.38 Tract Number: 35854 
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TRACT 35855 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The Southwest Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (SW/4 
of SE/4) and the South Half of the Southwest Quarter (S/2 of SW/4) of 
Section 3, Township 13 South, Range 2 West, the North half of the 
Northwest Quarter (N/2 of NW/4) of Section 10, Township 13 South, Range 2 
West, said land is further identified as lots 85, 86, 87, 107 and 108 of 
the former Gueydan Drainage District No. 1, as per plat recorded in 
Conveyance Book 49, page 546 of the Records of Vermilion Parish, 
Louisiana, containing approximately 202.84 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 202.84 Tract Number: 35855
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TRACT 35856 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The Northwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter (NW/4 
of NE/4) of Section 11, Township 13 South, Range 2 West, said land is 
further identified as Lot 102 of the former Gueydan Drainage District No. 
1, as per plat recorded in Conveyance Book 49, page 546 of the Records of 
Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 39.58 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 39.58 Tract Number: 35856 
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TRACT 35857 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
The surface and mineral rights on and under all lands now or formerly 
constituting the beds and bottoms of tall water bodies of every nature and 
description, and the mineral rights only under all other lands owned by 
and not presently under mineral lease as of November 12, 2003, from the 
State of Louisiana situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more fully 
described as follows: The East Half of the Southeast Quarter (E/2 of SE/4) 
and the Southwest Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (SW/4 of SE/4) of 
Section 10, Township 13 South, Range 2 West, the Southwest Quarter (SW/4) 
and the South Half of the Southeast Quarter (S/2 of SE/4) of Section 11, 
Township 13 South, Range 2 West, said land is further identified as Lots 
136, 137, 138, 147, 148, 149, 155, 156, 157, 158, 159 and 160 of the 
former Gueydan Drainage District No. 1, as per plat recorded in Conveyance 
Book 49, page 546 of the Records of Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, 
containing approximately 343.83 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: Theophilus Oil Gas & Land Services, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 343.83 Tract Number: 35857




